
NOTICE 

CONSTRUCTION TO CONTINUE 

May 1, 2023 

SUBJECT: Water and Sanitary Sewer Replacement 

TO:   Residents of the City of Redfield 

FROM:  Helms & Associates/City of Redfield 
 

H&W Contracting, LLC of Sioux, SD shall continue the Contract for Water and Sewer Replacement 

in your area. Trenchless sewer rehabilitation has already begun, with blocks requiring excavation 

crews in your area tentatively starting May 1, 2023 (subject to change due to weather 

conditions & road restrictions).  

 

Initial work will include: replacement of existing sewermain, watermain, along with water/sewer 

services typically replaced immediately following the mainline installation and connected at the 

property line with a new curb stop or cleanout. 

 

Schedule: 5/1 thru 10/22 

• Mill Asphalt Roads 

• Setup Temporary Water 

• Locate Utilities 

• Begin replacement of Sewer/Water W 6th Ave. and W 3rd St. (4 weeks) 

• Start Sewer/water on W 3rd Ave and W 1st St (3 weeks) 

 

If you have a sprinkler system.  Make sure that the sprinkler heads are marked with a flag 

(typically white). 

 

Homeowners should expect temporarily blocked streets while the crews are working during the day.  

Driveways may be blocked temporarily as the work is being completed.  If you are blocked into your 

driveway please call the following numbers prior to attempting to approach the crew working. 

 

Helms and Associates:   Leif Redinger, Project Engineer 605-225-1212 

H&W Contracting, LLC:   James Degeest, Site Superintendent 605-630-3426 

John Rennich, Director of Operations 605-595-8595 

City Hall:    Adam Hansen, Finance Officer 605-472-4550 

 

For Emergencies please contact Leif Redinger, 605-216-8707 

 

Work in your area will take a few weeks but access to your driveway/alley should only be temporarily 

disturbed. 

 

Temporary water will be required to complete the project.  Temporary water is water delivered by 

above grade small diameter pipe.  Homes are typically connected via an outside hose bib.  If you have 

an exterior water spigot that is not connected inside please be sure to notify City Hall.  If you have 

any issues with water supply please notify the above contacts.  Temporary water may result in reduced 

pressure and flow but should still be enough for normal use.  If not please notify the above contacts.



Please contact City Hall or the Project Engineer, for road maintenance issues.  Construction 

updates can be found on the City website at www.city.redfield-sd.com/construction-

update/p/item/11373/construction-update  
 

On behalf of the City of Redfield, 

Helms & Associates 

 

 

Leif C. Redinger, P.E. 
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